
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The County Commissioners Association of Ohio (CCAO) thanks the staff of the Ohio 
Legislative Service Commission (LSC) for the opportunity to provide comments regarding 
the 2021 Local Impact Statement Report. This report is an important tool for state 
lawmakers and local government officials to track the impact of enacted legislation on 
local communities. 
 
As noted in the report, not all bills are subject to the LIS requirement, thus the Local 
Impact Statement Report does not entirely capture the impact of state policy decisions on 
local governments. Primary among those exceptions is the state’s biennial budget bill 
which, in addition to serving as an appropriation vehicle for state operations, also contains 
tax and other policy changes that significantly impact county revenues and expenditures. 
CCAO encourages the General Assembly to review all enacted legislation for its impact 
upon Ohio’s local government through the LIS process. Only then will the General 
Assembly and the public receive the true picture of the impacts that tax and other policy 
changes have upon counties and other local governments.  
 
Counties are closely tied to the state as the provider of state services at the local level on 
the state’s behalf. Counties operate as local branches of state government, with most 
state programs and services being delegated to county government for implementation.  
 
Counties rely upon a combination of of permissive sales taxes, property taxes, charges 
for fees and services, intergovernmental revenue (including the Local Government Fund) 
and investment income to pay for these services. Because all of these revenue sources 
are governed by statutory provisions, enacted legislation can significantly impact the 
counties’ receipt of funds from these resources.  
 
CCAO stresses the importance of reviewing local impacts on county operations and 
revenue streams. As counties work in parternship with the state to provide critical services 
to all Ohioans, a strong emphasis on limiting negative fiscal impacts to county government 
is critical. 
 
Again, CCAO thanks the Legislative Service Commission for the opportunity to comment 
on this report and wishes to acknowledge the professionalism and expertise of the LSC 
staff. 
 
 


